Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
QCAUSA
The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) announces a workshop to which all persons are invited.

DATE AND TIME: The project information can be accessed anytime, anywhere beginning 12:00 p.m. (CDT) Tuesday, October 4, 2022.

PLACE: nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings

GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT) has updated information regarding the widening and improvements of State Road (S.R.) 263 (Capital Circle) from County Road (C.R) 2203 (Springhill Road) to S.R. 371 (Orange Avenue), in Leon County. 

Major roadway construction activities on the $63.5 million project will begin mid-Fall 2022 and are slated for completion late Fall 2026. Project improvements under this contract consist of widening Capital Circle from a rural two-lane roadway to an urban divided six-lane roadway; intersection improvements; new roadway lighting; drainage improvements with six new stormwater ponds; a 10-foot wide shared-use path; construction of two 42’ long single-span bridges; and new water and sewer utility improvements.

Financial Project Identification Numbers: 415782-9-52-01, 415782-9-52-02, 415782-9-56-02

Join via computer, tablet or smartphone by visiting nwflroads.com/virtualmeetings. Project information will be accessible for review. The deadline to submit comments related to this update is Friday, October 14, 2022.

Public participation is solicited without regards to race, color, national origin, age, sex, religion, disability, or family status. For questions or concerns regarding Title VI may do so by contacting Alicia Brininger, District Three Title VI Coordinator, 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428, toll-free at (888) 638-0250, extension 1502 or via email to Alicia.Brininger@dot.state.fl.us.
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: Shannon Harris, Project Manager at (850) 245-7953, via email at Shannon.harris@dot.state.fl.us, or by mail at 1074 Highway 90, Chipley, Florida 32428. You may also contact Ian Satter, FDOT District Three Public Information Director, at (888) 638-0250, ext. 1205 or via email at Ian.Satter@dot.state.fl.us.

Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least seven days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Shannon Harris at the contact information listed above. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
